SENT BY FACSIMILIE

Original Sent By US Mail

September 9, 2008

Nicholas K. Geranios

Associated Press

P.O. Box 2173

Spokane, WA 99210
Re: AP Story - No charges in Spokane River Park Square case
Dear Mr. Nicholas K. Geranios:
I don’t know if I saw you at the press conference on Friday and gave you one of my background handouts. Your story on the US Attorney’s Office recent press conference announcing no federal charges will be filed has a factual error:

That spawned a tangle of lawsuits, including a federal securities fraud claim involving the city of Spokane and the mall development companies. The Internal Revenue Service questioned the tax-exempt status of the bonds. Investigations also were conducted by the Securities and Exchange Commission and the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.

Not only did the IRS “questioned the tax-exempt status” of the bonds, they disallowed the tax-exempt status.  Further the IRS got their back taxes under the table from Preston & Gates(from my letter to US Attorney Jeffrey Sullivan):

Attorney Jim Mcdevitt who subsequently recused himself because of his employment with the law firm of Preston & Gates that was involved in the issuance of the RPS bond (See Camas Magazine, “McDevitt’s Fingerprints”).  Michael Ormsby of Preston & Gates who was without precedent publicly castigated by the IRS last year for his involvement:

This is the same Michael Ormsby that the IRS took the unprecedented action of castigating publicly in implicating him in the RPS bond fraud as reported in Bond Buyer for, “. . . incompetence and disreputable conduct”[My emphasis]. The Bond Buyer mistakenly reported though that the tax-exempt status of the RPS bonds was preserved in this settlement. In fact the tax-exempt status was disallowed and the IRS got its back taxes  . . .

I trust you will immediately correct this mistake and disseminate a correction to your wire service clients.
Sincerely,
Det. Ron Wright (Retired)

951-233-0710 (cell) nar9350@gmail.com

